Preliminary Incident Report
 October 6, 2010 Fire

Liberty Tire Recycling, LLC 

9675 Range Line Road, Port St. Lucie, FL 34987

At approximately 1:40 p.m. on October 6, 2010 a fire developed in a storage pile of 3/8 in. processed tire material near the northwest corner of the main shredded tire storage area of the Liberty Tire Recycling - Port St. Lucie (LTR-PSL) facility.  At the time the fire started an employee was on fire watch in the area south of the point of origin, and a loader operator was also nearby sorting large equipment tires for disposal.  Immediately after the smoke plume became visible the facility implemented the Emergency Preparedness Plan and called St. Lucie County Fire Department (at 1:42 p.m.).  

Despite the proximity and immediate response of facility personnel, high winds from the northeast spread the fire very quickly. This fire started in the same material and almost exactly the same location as the fire on August 31, 2010.  Notably, facility employees had been closely and continuously monitoring storage pile conditions since the earlier fire and had not seen elevated temperatures in this material for several weeks.  

St. Lucie County Fire Department (SLCFD) arrived at the site around 2:00 p.m. and began applying water to the fire about fifteen minutes later.  In the interval between the August 31st and October 6th fires, LTR-PSL had disposed of over 3,000 T. of damaged material and had been circulating water continuously over the piles. These factors, along with prompter application of water, helped SLCFD bring the fire under control much quicker than in August.  A significant complication, however, developed during the October 6th incident when the winds shifted and one of the piles of heavy and off-the-road equipment tires became involved.  

SLCFD and facility employees worked through the night turning piles over and applying water.  By 7:00 am on October 7 all flames were extinguished.  SLC FD remained on-site until about 9:00 p.m. cooling the piles. Berms constructed during the earlier incident substantially contained fire fighting water run-off, although some left the site near the heavy equipment tire blaze.

The similarity in origins of the two fires suggests that the second fire was a resurgence of the first.  In response, LTR-PSL ramped up efforts to remove all fire-affected materials from the site.  Disposal of all fire-damaged processed material is projected by the end of October 2010.  Removal of off-the-road equipment tires will continue as rapidly as possible until the residual inventory is minimal. 
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